

THE CITY OF NEW YORK BRONX COMMUNITY BOARD 6

1932 Arthur Avenue, Room 403-A, Bronx, NY 10457

Honorable Vanessa L. Gibson, Bronx Borough President Honorable Oswald Feliz, New York City Council Member, 15th District

Telephone: (718) 579-6990 - Email: BX06@cb.nyc.gov - Website: nyc.gov/bxcb6

MS. EVONNE CAPERS Board Chairperson MR. RAFAEL MOURE-PUNNETT District Manager

June 18, 2025

Jessenia Aponte Bronx Borough Commissioner NYC Department of Parks & Recreation 1 Bronx River Parkway, Bronx NY 10462

Bronx Community Board 6 thanks the Parks Department for presenting the design plans for the Garden of Youth at our June Parks committee meeting. The Board has reviewed the design plans and is in support of the design as shown. A motion in support of the design was passed unanimously at our June Board meeting.

The Board would like to encourage the Parks Department to facilitate the purchase of the adjacent lot to expand the Garden of Youth. The Board and City Council approved a land use action to purchase this lot a year ago and are hoping that purchase can come to fruition.

Regards,

Evonne Capers

Chair

Bronx Community Board 6